PLANNING AND ZONING APPEALS BOARD
MINUTES

NOVEMBER 29TH, 2006

CALL TO ORDER:
Chairwoman Cindy Mears called the meeting of the Planning and Zoning Appeals Board to order at 7:35 p.m. on Wednesday November 29, 2006.

ROLL CALL:
Those present were Cindy Mears, Chairwoman, Brenda Adams, vice-Chairwoman, Malcolm Winters, Carol Lindsey, and Cindy Norwood, Secretary.


Also present were Stephen L. Pearson, Director of Planning, Building and Zoning and Michael W. Tuttle, Building Inspector.

APPROVAL OF 

MINUTES:
Brenda Adams made a motion to approve the minutes of the September 6, 2006 meeting as published. Carol Lindsey seconded the motion. Voting on the motion was unanimous.

OLD BUSINESS:
None.

NEW BUSINESS:
Consider a request by Rajarshi, LLC, owner/developer of a proposed Roadway Inn, 4405 Jonesboro Road for a variance to certain required setback of the C-1 General Commercial classification.

Mrs. Mears asked Mr. Pearson to preface the meeting. Steve Pearson stated, “At issue, is to consider a request by Rajarshi, LLC owner/developer of a proposed Roadway Inn Motel to be located at 4405 Jonesboro Road, Forest Park, Georgia 30297, Land Lot 17 of the 13th District of Clayton County, Georgia for a variance to certain required building setback of the C-1 General Commercial Zoning Classification.  Rajarshi, LLC plans to develop a (29) room (2)-story motel on a currently vacant 0.513 acre parcel, Clayton County Tax Id No. 13017C C003. As currently designed, the site layout depicts the (2)-story motel footprint with a zero side yard setback on the south property line.  This particular property line is the common property line of the subject site (zoned C-1 General Commercial) and 3.5± acre parcel, Clayton County Tax ID No. 13017C C002, 4423 Jonesboro Road, Forest Park, Ga. 30297, owned by Georgia Jeanette and James Edward Matheson currently zoned R-80 Single Family Residential. It is apparent that the developer and design professional were focused on complying with CFPCO Section 8-8-73 Buffer Zone required, as it relates to buffering the R-80 Single Family Residential from the C-1 General Commercial zoning classification. Sub paragraph (3) which states:” In those instances where there is not sufficient space to enable the maintenance of a fifteen-foot buffer zone, a screen or fence at least eight (8) feet in height, and made of sufficient material to provide a visual screen between that property zoned commercial and that property zoned residential, shall be constructed by the owner of the property zoned commercial and maintained at all times.” (Attached) The site plans and reference to the CFPCO Section 8-8-73 Buffer Zoned required on the plans attest to their intent. Late in the review process it was discovered that the proposed site did not comply with CFPCO Section 8-8-56 General Commercial District sub paragraph (f) (3) Side Yard which states; “No limitation except, when abutting a lot zoned residential and in such case a side yard of at least fifteen (15) feet shall be provided in addition to any required buffer.” (Attached) What the applicant is requesting tonight equates to a 100% variance or complete elimination of the side yard setback requirement of 15’. It is important to note, although this conflict was discovered late in the review process, it was in the “review process” and had or has not received approval.” Mrs. Mears asked the Board members if they had any questions for Mr. Pearson. There were no questions for Mr. Pearson.  
Mrs. Mears asked if the petitioner would like to speak.  George Harper, engineer of record for this project stated, The plan that they put together is pretty tight in there and they propose to put a retaining wall along one property line there, when they were doing this they were assuming that the property next to them is zoned residential but there is a sign there showing potential commercial on the site now, assuming that it will soon be commercial property there would not be any side setback then. They are going to put up an 8’ high privacy fence; there would be no disturbance to the adjacent property.   Mrs. Adams asked if the Board members had any questions for Mr. Harper. Mrs. Adams asked if these rooms would be efficiencies with kitchenettes. Mr. Harper stated no, they would not.  Mrs. Adams stated with it being two-story, it would be visible from adjacent properties. Mr. Harper stated only the top story but the lower level and parking would not be seen. Mrs. Adams asked if the rooms would be accessible from outside. Mr. Harper stated no, they would be interior corridor. The owner stated that the same owners also own the Clarion, Quality Inn, Suburban Lodge, etc. franchises.  Mrs. Mears asked if the Board members had any other questions for the petitioners. There were no questions at this time for the petitioners. 
Mrs. Mears asked if anyone would like to speak for or against this petition. James Matheson, owner of the adjacent property stated, He is not opposed to the elimination of the 15’ buffer with privacy fence but the plot plan submitted shows a number of construction elements built directly on that property line. It also shows that there is a proposed 10’ temporary easement to be obtained by the developer, and that has neither been requested nor approved. So I don’t see how anyone can build something without coming over onto our property at this point. It’s true they have been trying to market their property as commercial but have not been successful and will keep the property residential and turn it into a residential rental property. Right now the property is residential and they have made no request in making it commercial at this point.  Mr. Matheson asked the Board to deny the petition for the variance to certain setbacks.  Mrs. Mears asked the Board members if they had any questions for Mr. Matheson. There were no questions for Mr. Matheson. 
Mrs. Mears asked if anyone else would like to speak for or against the petition, and if so to please state their name when they came to the podium. Stephanie Hammond, Ms. E. Allen, Constance Mason, Sherrie Johnson, and Angela Johnson all spoke to the Board in reference to the daycare and how the motel would affect the daily business and the parents and children.  There was concern as to they type of activity that a motel would bring in such as prostitution, child predators, sex offenders, drugs and criminal activities of all sorts. It is a 24 hour daycare and the parents would not feel safe for their children or themselves. A petition from all of the parents (226 signatures) that their children attend daycare was presented to the Board requesting that the petition be denied.  Constance Mason also stated that as owner of this daycare if the motel is to be built then she would lose all her business because the parents would take them out.  
Mr. Matheson also stated that a 10’ temporary easement had not been requested of him and if it were to be requested it would be denied. Mr. Harper stated that they could go to a three-story and it would look worse than what they were proposing to put there now.   Mrs. Mears asked if there was anyone who would like to speak for or against the petition. There was no one else to speak for or against the petition. 

Mrs. Mears asked for a motion. Mrs. Adams made a motion that the petition for the request of the variance to certain setbacks to the C-1 General Commercial classification be denied. Malcolm Winters seconded the motion. Voting on the motion was unanimous.

OTHER BUSINESS:
None.

ADJOURNMENT:
Mrs. Mears stated there being no other business the meeting will adjourn.
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